

Susana Martinez, Governor Brent Earnest, Secretary Sean Pearson, Deputy Secretary

General Information Memorandum

ISD GI 16-60

TO:

ISD Employees

FROM:

Sean Pearson, Deputy Secretary, Income Support Division

RE:

State of New Mexico and Tribal LIHEAP Procedures

DATE:

August 31, 2016

Effective September 30, 2016, the State of New Mexico will no longer assist tribal households that live on their tribal lands, that receive direct LIHEAP funding from Health and Human Services/Office of Community Services. This includes when the tribes exhaust their funding. The following tribes are:

- o Navajo
- o Zuni
- o Jicarilla Apache
- o Laguna
- o Nambe
- o Five Sandoval Pueblos:
 - Cochiti
 - Jemez
 - Sandia
 - Santa Ana
 - Zia

If you have any questions or comments, feel free to contact Sharon Rivera at 505-827-7267 or by email at Sharonm.Rivera@state.nm.us.